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S.T.A. in TOUCH 
A newsletter of the Saanich Teachers’ Association 

BCTF members of Local #63 (Saanich) 
 

Please remember that we are always looking for new article contributors. This is not a commitment or an obligation; it’s 
an opportunity to share your experiences as a professional with your colleagues. If you are interested in writing an 
article, please don’t hesitate to contact me. (dball@sd63.bc.ca) 

Article submission deadline for our April edition of the STA-in-Touch:  March 28, 2016.  Send your articles to 
dball@sd63.bc.ca  

Deryck Ball – Editor/Communications Chair 
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President’s Report 
by Mark Skanks 

Hi everyone, 

Happy March.  Also, thank you to everyone who organized and participated in making 
our first curriculum NID a success.  As MC for the secondary day, I was only able to 
attend that one of the three events we ran, but by all accounts the other two were 
just as thought-provoking and useful.  While we may not necessarily have answers to 
all our questions about the new curriculum, I think we at the very least have a better 

sense of where to head, what to work on first, what will be important to address, and what might be less of a 
worry or priority.   I am looking forward to April 11, and prepping for returning to the classroom.   

M 

Living with Balance 

Our first Saanich experience with the Living with Balance course was a success.  In the end, nine teachers 
completed the course, and here is a sample of what they had to say: 

“The most valuable part of the course was the opportunity to interact with colleagues in a 
positive, non-judgmental environment.  I learned many strategies to help me create more work-
life balance.” 

“The class helped me centre myself.  I learned so much from the other teachers in the group.” 

“Nice food.  Friendly group.  Good teacher.” 

“Excellent program!!  Will recommend to colleagues.” 

“I would highly recommend LWB for all teachers – whether you are struggling at work and/or 
home, or a highly respected master teacher, you will benefit and gain new perspectives into 
becoming the fully capable you.”  

As a result of this success, we have decided to set aside dates for a spring course.  If there is sufficient interest 
(8-10 teachers), our second installment of the LWB will run Fridays after school at the STA office, from May 6th  
through June 10th.  It will be listed on the BCTF website as 4-6 pm, but as a group you will have the flexibility 
to adjust the schedule, provided you satisfy the 12 hour requirement. 

The course is open to all, is completely voluntary, and completely anonymous as far as the employer is 
concerned. 

More info is here.  If you are interested, please do BOTH of the following:   
a)  email us at staoffice@saanichteachers.com, but also   b)   register on the BCTF portal. 

 

C.4/B.27 

Did you remember to check your pay statement this past week for your increment bank in the top right 
corner? 

mailto:mskanks@sd63.bc.ca
mailto:mskanks@sd63.bc.ca
http://www.bctf.ca/SalaryAndBenefits.aspx?id=20266
mailto:staoffice@saanichteachers.com
http://www.bctf.ca/SalaryAndBenefits.aspx?id=20266
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT – CONTINUED  

For those of you like me who have already reached Step 10 on the salary grid, you might have a number 
greater than 200 in that space.  I have inquired as to whether there is a way to mask the bank for teachers 
who have already reached Step 10, given that there are no more increments to earn.  Whether they can or not 
shouldn’t be a great concern to those of us in this group, though. 

On the other hand, for those of you who have NOT yet reached Step 10 (regardless of Category) and 
particularly those who still do TTOC work, you will want to pay close attention to the number of days 
experience, and to the rules surrounding how these days translate into a step up the salary grid and when. 

To help in that regard, HR has organized a Town Hall meeting for this Tuesday, March 8th at 3:30pm in the 
DRC.  I would strongly encourage you to attend. 

 

SD63 2016/17 budget  

A reminder that, on the same day as the Town Hall above (March 8th), there is a Public Budget meeting at 
Bayside Middle School at 7pm.   At this point in the process, there have been several proposed additions to 
the list of things for the Committee to consider (including returning 10 FTE teachers lost due to changes in 
averaging over the last few years).  Each of these proposals creates additional pressure and gets us further 
away from a balanced budget.  It is a good thing, though, I believe, because then we get to debate what is 
important to restore.  Please attend and lend your voices if you can. 

 

BCTF AGM 2016 

As mentioned previously, this year’s meeting will be the 100th AGM of the BCTF.  The first was held at King 
Edward High School in Vancouver in 1917!   

The ten delegates who will represent Saanich at the AGM next week in Vancouver are listed in the Local 
Representatives’ Report. 

You can find a list of the reports, recommendations and resolutions that will be presented and debated at the 
AGM here.  If you have any opinions, thoughts, or comments to pass on to the delegates who are there to 
represent you, please do so.   

There is also a list of the candidates who have put their names forward for the BCTF Exec in the March issue of 
Teacher magazine.  The list could grow once the AGM starts and nominations re-open, but you can at least 
read about the already-committed candidates here.  Delegates are electing these representatives on your 
behalf, so again, please share your thoughts, or pass on questions for delegates to ask of the candidates.   

(Incidentally, see if you can spot the two Saanich teachers – one former, one current – on the cover of this 
month’s Teacher magazine…   ) 

You are also welcome to drop by the AGM if you are in Vancouver.  We are at table 12 in the ballroom of the 
Downtown Hyatt Vancouver, March 12-15. 

STA Executive 2016/17 

As you may or may not have heard, I will not be running for President again for 2016/17.  Similarly, members 
of the STA Executive are also making decisions about next year, and while many have indicated that they  

https://bctf.ca/myBCTF/agm.aspx
https://issuu.com/teachernewsmag/docs/teacher_magazine_march_2016/32?e=0
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT – CONTINUED  

intend to stay on, others might not.  I mention this so that you have lots of advanced warning to consider 
whether you might be interested in taking on a leadership role within the STA, be that on the Executive, or at 
the school level as a Staff rep, PD rep, Health and Safety rep, Social Justice rep, or Staff Committee chair. 

As far as the Exec is concerned, our elections are held at the AGM, which is always held on the Wednesday 
following the first Monday in May.  This year it falls on Star Wars Day. (May the 4th be with you)    Another 
reason for letting you know early is to allow people to coordinate this with other events.  As a Claremont 
parent, I happen to know that Fine Arts night is later that evening, so I promise to do what I can to make sure 
we move through the agenda quickly. 

Anyone can put their name forward for any position, either before the AGM by sending me an email, or from 
the floor of the meeting.  Some of the positions have more duties and responsibilities than others.  Some 
positions could be shared by two people, and this might be a good way for a long-time Exec member to 
mentor and train someone to become an eventual replacement.   There are many ways in which you could 
contribute to the STA in its ongoing mission to serve Saanich Teachers well.  Please let me know if you have 
any questions. 

Our Exec positions are: 

President, 1st VP, 2nd VP, Secretary, Treasurer, Local Reps (x2), Pro-D, TTOC, Programs, Communications, Social 
Justice, First Nations, Health & Safety, and Members-at-Large (x3) 

 

What to do when your sick leave runs out? 

Most of you are, I hope, aware that if you are ill or injured and you do not have enough sick to cover your 
extended absence that you can apply to go on short-term disability, which will provide you with 120 days of 
coverage paid out of the BCTF Salary Indemnity Plan. 

But did you know that you can (and probably should) also use SIP-funded coverage even if your medical 
absences are sporadic?  I didn’t. 

For example, if you suffer from migraines and you have no time left in your sick bank, you can still put in a 
claim for the days when you have had to stay home.  These absences need to be medically supported by your 
doctor, but some doctors may be willing to sign off on absences for a condition that they are already aware 
exists, meaning that you might not have to make an appointment for each and every absence.  This will 
depend on your doctor and on the circumstances, obviously, but for anyone who has a condition such that 
their sick bank is frequently depleted, this is I would think welcome news, and something I was unaware of 
until a recent conversation with the director of Income Security at the BCTF. 

To access this you would have to take an unpaid medical day first, and make sure that your doctor can confirm 
the necessity of your absence.  Later (and the BCTF recommends tracking these days over a window of a few 
months, but no more than six) you would put in a claim to the BCTF for however many days you missed along 
with the supporting evidence. 

Although there likely aren’t that many of you whose sick bank is at zero, this information should be of great 
benefit to those of you that this does apply to. 
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Local Representatives’ Report 
by Don Peterson & Colin Plant 

100th AGM of the BCTF 

Colin and Don will be attending the 100th AGM of the BCTF, March 12 
to 15, along with the following delegates that you elected at our 
February General Meeting: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each school should have received two documents by now. One is the Reports and Resolutions, and the latest 
Teacher Magazine. Both of these documents include the various motions that will be debated at the AGM, this 
includes changes to the pension that you have heard about over the school year. The Teacher Magazine also 
includes information on the candidates who have put their names forward for election to the BCTF executive.  
We understand that the timing of this month's STA in Touch does not give us a lot of time before the AGM, but 
we encourage you to look through these documents and if you have an opinion on any of the motions or who 
you feel should be elected, please share your thoughts with any or all of the delegates who will be voting on 
your behalf.                     

Thank you. 
Don Peterson and Colin Plant 

 

 

Health and Safety Report 
by Les Lowe 

In the Event of an Injury 

I just want to remind staff about the requirements the district has in the event of an 

injury, please make sure you: 

1) report the injury to the first aid attendant at your school 

2) If you need to see a doctor, ensure that you have the return to work forms with you and have the 

forms signed, you may have a problem returning to work.  

3) Also for your own piece of mind keep a copy of the WCB report for you records. 

Take care and enjoy spring break. 

¶ Mark Skanks (STA President)  

¶ Elaine Ting (SIDES) 

¶ Sean Hayes (Claremont) 

¶ Luanne Marchand (Brentwood) 

¶ Mark Morrison (TTOC/Stellyôs) 

¶ Paul Ledet (Stellyôs) 

¶ Angie Savage (ROMS) 

¶ Les Lowe (Claremont) 
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Professional Development Report 
by Holly Mair 

What is a Provincial Specialist Association (PSA) and a Local 
Specialist Association (LSA)? 
 

What is a PSA you ask? 

PSA stands for Provincial Specialist Association.  There are currently 32 PSA groups in the 
province.  PSAs are channels for members to exchange ideas on research, teaching 

strategies, curriculum development, and other shared interests.  Membership fees to a PSA can be claimed as 
a PD expense through the Saanich Teachers’ Association. 

What is an LSA you ask?  

LSA stands for Local Specialist Association.  These groups are local branches of PSA groups.  For example, on 
the provincial level there is a group called the British Columbia Teacher-Librarians’ Association and at the local 
level we have a group called the Saanich Teacher-Librarians’ Association.  These organized groups meet and 
are funded through special local grants from the Saanich Teachers’ Association.   A LSA affords opportunity for 
teachers to discuss specific professional development needs of the group, brainstorm solutions to local 
problems and to exchange ideas.  Any LSA membership fees can be claimed as a PD expense through the 
Saanich Teachers’ Association. 

How can I form an LSA group in Saanich?  

Call a meeting of teachers across the district from your specialty area. For example, the Saanich-Teacher 
Librarians is an active LSA that meets regularly afterschool.   Once you have a group of interested people you 
must submit a:  

¶ List of Executive Members  

¶ Constitution  

¶ Proposed plans/expenses for the year  

If you are starting from scratch, contact your PSA for a copy of its constitution. You may be able to use the PSA 
constitution as a basis for your LSA constitution. If you are lucky, very little may need to be changed.  

Once your constitution is in place, have it ratified by your members, elect your executive, make plans for the 
year and submit everything to the STA Office. Attn: Pro D Chair. The Saanich Teachers’ Association has 
budgeted for 4 LSA grants this year for a maximum amount of $500 each.  

 

 

 

 

mailto:hmair@sd63.bc.ca
https://bctf.ca/psas.aspx
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STA Program Report 
by Luanne Marchand 

       

                                           

 

STA/SAA Retirement Banquet  

                                       Friday, June 24, 2016 
                                                                          at 
                               The Beach Ho use  

           (formerly McMorrans) 
 

     More details to follow at a later date. 

 
Mark your calendar! 
 
 

 

 

         TTOC Report 
by Mark Morrison   

Upcoming Events! 

Hello Saanich TTOCs! Please see below for a list of events Christa and I will be hosting over 

the remainder of the school year. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to 

contact either Christa or myself. 

  

mailto:lmarchand@sd63.bc.ca
mailto:dcacciato@sd63.bc.ca
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TTOC REPORT – CONTINUED  

Town Hall: Increment Transfer 

March 8  at  4:00 p.m. 

Saanich Education Centre/DRC (Behind Keating School) 

Are you a TTOC with hopes of getting a contract, a contract teacher that used to work as a TTOC or a teacher 

that combines TTOC and contract work?  If so this event is for you.  Breanne Stoudt, from HR, is going to be 

explaining all the rules and how to transfer, and where to find, experience credit from your time as a TTOC into 

your contract teacher bank.  One year of experience credit moves you up one step on the pay grid so if this 

applies to you it is important to understand it! 

Evergreen (Library) Training: 

April 13 at 4:30 p.m. 

Stelly's Learning Commons 

Have you ever wanted to learn how to check out library books?  This is your chance to learn how the new 

library tracking system works and how to use it.  Teacher-Librarians often struggle to find TTOC's who know 

how to use the system so taking this training may help you get additional work. 

Classroom Management in the Era of Social Media 

TENTATIVE:  May 11 at 4:30 p.m. 

This workshop examines classroom management of personal devices and social media. Should personal 

devices be confiscated from students or should teachers embrace personal devices? This workshop investigates 

ways to use social media and/or personal devices in a classroom. Does the teacher view them as a toy or a 

tool? Reflection on current practice and social issues that may have an impact on the management of social 

media and personal devices is a component of this workshop. This workshop is based on the inquiry 

framework. 

Navigating the EI Claims Process 

TENTATIVE:  June 13 at 4:30 p.m. 

Saanich Education Center/DRC (behind Keating Elementary) 

Everything you ever wanted to know about EI and some helpful hint to speed up the process.  Hint #1: Even if 

you know what your last day of work will be don't submit your claim until after that day or your claim can't be 

automatically approved and goes to a real person and has to wait until it gets to the top of the pile and they 

manage to talk to you. 

Year End BBQ 

June 17 at 4:30 p.m. 

Christa's house (address will be emailed out) 

Everyone else gets staff parties we should too.  Come and celebrate the end of an amazing school year with us.  

Food and non-alcoholic drinks provided. 

Mark & Christa 
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Contest 
Congratulations to Emma Cottier for correctly answering last month’s contest question. 

This month’s prize is a 2016 Annual IMAX Pass for 1.  Answer the contest question correctly to be 
entered in the draw for this prize.  Answer the bonus question correctly to be entered in the draw for 
1 General Admission IMAX Ticket. 

Question:  In what year, what city and at what school was the first AGM held?  

Bonus:  Name one of the two Saanich teachers pictured on the cover of the March Teacher magazine. 

 
Please email your answer to Deryck Ball dball@sd63.bc.ca by Monday, March 28, 2016.                                                                           

Good Luck! 
 

Let’s Get Social! 
The STA is getting more and more connected to the world of Social Media.  Join us! 

Our website is: www.saanichteachers.com 

Follow us on Facebook at: Saanich Teachers’ Association 

Follow us on Twitter at: @BCTF63 

Phone us: 778-426-1426  

Our mailing address is: 6843 Central Saanich Road    Victoria BC   V8Z 5V4 

 

 

If you have any feedback on this newsletter, or would like to submit an article, please contact:  Deryck Ball 

 

mailto:dball@sd63.bc.ca
https://www.facebook.com/groups/224838570897905/
mailto:dball@ds63.bc.ca
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR STA TEACHERS 
1 HR TO FACILITATE PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS RE. STUDENT PROGRESS 

DATES 

Brentwood Elementary Oct 7 Oct 28 Feb 24 Feb 25 

Cordova Bay Elementary Oct 20 Oct 21 Oct 22 Feb 10 

Deep Cove Elementary Oct 21 Oct 22 Nov 2 Mar 3 

Keating Elementary Nov 25                 Nov 26 Feb 24                  Feb 25 

KELSET Elementary Sept 23 Sept 24 Nov 25 Nov 26 

Lochside Elementary Nov 3 Nov 4 Nov 5 Mar 3 

Prospect Lake Elementary Oct 7 Oct 8 Feb 17 Feb 18 

Sidney Elementary Oct 7 Oct 8 Nov 19 Mar 10 

Bayside Middle Sept 23 Oct 14 Oct 15 May 19 

North Saanich Middle Sept 16 Sept 17 Oct 22 Mar 11 

Royal Oak Middle Oct 20 Oct 21 Feb 9 May 26 

Claremont Secondary Oct 1 Nov 26 Feb 4 Apr 28 

Parkland Secondary Sept 17 Nov 26 Feb 26 May 5 

Stelly's Secondary Oct 1 Nov 26 Feb 11 Apr 28 

ALL SCHOOLS (TWO WEEK SPRING BREAK IMPLEMENTED) 

Friday, October 23, 2015 Province Wide  

Thursday, November 12, 2015 School Based 

Friday, November 13, 2015 School Based 

Friday, February 12, 2016 Curriculum In-Service 

Friday, February 19, 2016 Individual (Tri-District) 

Monday, April 11, 2016 Curriculum In-Service 

Friday, April 22, 2016 School Based 

Monday, May 9, 2016 Ministry Priorities  

LAST DAY OF CLASSES:  THURSDAY, JUNE 30TH (Not that we are counting) 


